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February 17, 2010

Reneé J. Jenkins, Secretary

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Re:
New Communications Online and Long Distance, Inc.

Case No. 09-455-TP-ACE

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

On June 15, 2009, the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (“OCC”) filed a Motion to Intervene in the above-referenced proceeding (“09-455”).  At the same time, OCC filed a Motion to Suspend automatic approval of the application in 09-455 and a Motion to Consolidate this case with the related Frontier-Verizon merger proceeding, Case No. 09-454-TP-ACO.  The 09-455 proceeding was suspended by Entry dated June 19, 2009.

The basis for the Motion to Consolidate was that consideration of the 09-455 application was dependent on the outcome in the merger proceeding.  On February 11, 2010, the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“PUCO”) approved the Frontier-Verizon merger, subject to commitments made in various Stipulations, including a Stipulation among OCC, the PUCO Staff and the applicants in the merger proceeding.  The PUCO’s approval of the Stipulation and the merger thus eliminates the need for consolidation of the 09-455 application with the merger proceeding.  OCC therefore withdraws the Motion to Consolidate.

Please contact me (614-466-7964) if you have questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

/s/ Terry L. Etter

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

cc:
L. Douglas Jennings

Duane W. Luckey

Thomas E. Lodge

Carolyn S. Flahive

A. Randall Vogelzang

Kevin Saville
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